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January 2023 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High Principal
School Improvement

● The Instructional Leadership Team, Building Leadership Team, and Curriculum Teams have all been working
diligently on our School Improvement Action Plan.  Libby Landers, Shelly Kennedy, and Abi Magrath gave
an excellent presentation on our instructional model:  BEEP as a refresher for the beginning of the new
semester.  We are going to continue to work on questioning strategies through early release and SIP days in
January.

● Our PBIS Data for the first semester is attached on page 2.  I will provide a summary at the meeting when I
give my report.

Curriculum and Instruction
● 23.24 Scheduling will be underway very soon!  Mrs. Euler will begin meeting with 8th-11th grade students

next week during Advisory to go over course selections.
Assessment

● Mrs. Euler had representatives come in to speak to Juniors and Seniors about their ASVAB results on January
6th.

● 22.23 Winter MAP Benchmark Data Results:
Reading - In the Fall, 31 students in grades 9-11 did not meet the 40th percentile benchmark.  The Winter
benchmark showed that 8 of these students (an increase of 26%) demonstrated growth above the 40th
percentile.
Math - In the Fall, 29 students in grades 9-11 did not meet the 40th percentile benchmark.  The Winter
benchmark showed that 12 of these students (an increase of 41%) demonstrated growth above the 40th
percentile.
Kudos to our teachers and students for a job well done!

Pretzel Positives
● We had our Q2 Recognition Assembly on before we left for break

○ Pretzel Hero - Mr. Price
○ Students of Character

■ Caring - Kylee Grimm
■ Citizenship - Lauren Klump
■ Fairness - Griffin Fuchs
■ Respect - Corren Watson
■ Responsibility - Harsil Patel
■ Trustworthiness - Madigan Burger

● Semester One Prestigious Pretzels Results
○ 81 Students Earned The Prestigious Pretzel High Honor Roll Award
○ 54 Students Earned The Prestigious Pretzel Honor Roll Award
○ 16 Students Earned The Prestigious Pretzel Honorable Mention Honor Roll Award

● CACC Students of the Month for December:  Jeremy Renfro -  IT Networking/Cyber Security Student of the
Month and Heaven Workman for Nursing Assistant Student of the Month!
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Recommendations:

FFA Overnight Trip

Amy Machin - 6-12 Permanent Sub

PBIS - Be Ready; Be Responsible; Be Respectful!


